Grand Court Order of the Amaranth State of Wisconsin

H. L. Betty A. Miller Grand Matron 695 N Brookfield Rd #230. Brookfield, WI 53045-5849 414 630-0571 bamgolf@att.net



H. L. Diana L. Kifer Grand Secretary 375 Emma St. Fond du Lac, WI 54935-4009 920-922-6012 ldkifer@charter.net

S.K. LeRoy D. Kifer Grand Patron 375 Emma St. Fond du Lac, WI 54935-4009 920-922-6012 Idkifer@charter.net

June 14,2020

Dear H.L. and S.K.

We hope each of you have handled the COVID-19 pandemic well. Summer is here and we hope you can get outside to take in the fresh air. Even though the stay at home restriction has been lifted, many restrictions are still in place. The current Grand Master of the Grand Lodge, Ken Gorgan has opened the Lodges with numerous guidelines. LeRoy and I have taken all of this along with CDC and WI-DHS recommendations and actions of the Supreme Royal Matron to reach our decisions regarding the WI Grand Court of Amaranth.

We our suspending the Grand Court of Wisconsin until October 2021. We ask all of our officers and committee members to remain in place until that time.

Individual courts may return to regular meetings as of Nov 1st 2020. We will reschedule activities and events beginning at that time. The first of October 2020 we will evaluate the climate at that time to see if this plan works.

These steps were taken to keep our members safe and healthy. The majority fall into that 65+ category or have medical conditions that makes them more vulnerable to viruses of all kinds. Keep in contact with your members. Give them a call, send a card or if possible, visit. It is important to let us know of any H.L. or S.K. who is in need of any help. In the meantime, wear masks, and keep social distancing.

BE STRONG AND MUSH ALONG

Fraternally,

H.L. Betty Anne Miller, GRM

Betty anne Miller

S. K. LeRoy Kifer, GRP

H.L. Diana Kifer, PGRM

Grand Secretary WI